Dear Sir/Madam

This mail is regarding the new law which the Austarlain govenment is going to implement related to
immigration.

| have enrolled for the course Masters of Pharmacy at the University of Newcastle this year.
And it will be completed by December 2011.

| came to Australia because i thought this country would help me to use my abilities as a pharmacist
to a greater extent, which is not possible back in my country.

People coming to Australia invest a huge amount of money thinking that they will have a better
opportunity in life and can serve the country.

Axing of the visas will create a lot of havoc and it will be a huge setback for each and every
individual.

In the first place the government should not allot students visa if they want to take measures like
this.

It takes years for people to earn money so that they can fulfill their dreams but laws like this hardly
take minutes to shatter them.

I guess whatever decision will be taken will be for the welfare of Austarlia and the migrants and not
only Australians.

Education is a major industry in Australia and bills like this is never going to attract people from
different parts of world.

This is not related to one or two lives. It is related to thousands of lives who wanted a better future
as this country was really helpful to them.

| am really grateful to the Australian government to allow me to come to this country and study.

But i guess my dream and my career will be shortlived.

Thanking you.

Regards,

Akash Mehta






